
Salt Lake/West Valley Area Technical Advisory Committee (TAC)
October 19, 2022 2:00 PM

Meeting Minutes

Meeting recording available here.

1. Action Item – July 27, 2022 Meeting Minutes - Britney Ward

Motion –    Emily Harris
Second –  Jeremy Neilson
APPROVED

2. Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Business - Ben Wuthrich

a. Action – Board Modification for the 2023-2028 TIP

West Valley City – Parkway Blvd (2700 So); MVC to 6400 West.

In 2018, West Valley City (WVC) applied for $5,767,800 from the Surface
Transportation Program (STP) to reconstruct and widen Parkway Boulevard
between Mountain View Corridor (MVC) and 6400 West. As the project
completed the Plan-in-hand (PIH), the updated project estimated cost came in at
$11,200,000, approximately $5.4 million above the current programmed amount.

Some of the major differences between the 2018 Concept Report and the PIH
estimate included: • An additional $1.2M in right-of-way, • An additional
$750K in design/construction engineering services, • An additional $2.2M in
Roadway and Drainage Items, • $600K in Mobilization, • $400K in Traffic
Control, •   $600K in Drainage Pipe/Structures.

West Valley requested an additional $1,900,000 in Urban Surface Transportation
Program Funds and will provide the remaining $3,532,200 from various Local
funding sources.

Motion – John Miller.  Recommend to Trans Com that the STP allocation for this
project be increased by $1.9M.

Second – Ben White

APPROVED

b. Review – List of “Letters of Intent” Received

List of LOI for TIP projects can be found at this link.  Ben will send a memo later
this week with a link to all the projects that were submitted and their eligibility
status.

https://wfrc.org/committees/transportation-coordinating-committee-tac/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vRyw2GwiVtjmfu1sDDJ61Oay7ZVgamFu/view?usp=sharing


c. Information – Schedule for the 2024-2029 TIP Process

Concept Reports and completed application forms are due December 8 for STP,
CMAQ, TAP, and CRP funds.

3. Information Item – UTA TDM Annual Report - Michael Goldman

UTA Rideshare has a staff of 11 people.  The Salt Lake/West Valley program reduced
VMT by 3.7M last year.  High fuel prices are attracting more users.  60 vans were added
last year, 40 more will be added next year.

4. Information Item – ATMS Annual Report - Tyler Laing

ITS began growing (about 8.6% annually) following the 2002 Olympics.  ITS includes
CCTV cameras, VMS signs, vehicle detection, and other technology.  Fiber optic network
is also expanding.  New digital cameras improve video quality.  New TOC software from
Southwest Research Institute to replace previous software that was installed 15 years ago.
Full color VMS signs are being installed.

There were 22 wrong-way driver crashes last year that resulted in 8 fatalities.  Additional
signage and detection are being added to prevent wrong-way driving.  A high percentage



of wrong-way crashes involve impaired drivers.  UDOT is also considering design
standards to distinguish on-ramps from off-ramps.

5. Information Item – GreenBike Annual Report - Ben Bolte

Users can make unlimited rides for an annual fee of $75.00.  New Executive Director is
Stan Penfold.  Ogden and Salt Lake services will be expanding, and adding e-bikes.



6. City Project Report/ Information – How Municipal participation in Transit service benefits
City goals - Salt Lake City.

Lara McLellan reported on the SLC Transit Master Plan.  Frequent Transit Network
(FTN) routes were identified and increased frequency implemented, including expanded
hours of service.  The changes resulted in ridership increases, and SLC received positive
feedback from the community.  The new on-demand service and other pass programs
have also been well received.

7. Information Item – Safe Streets for All (SS4A) Update - Kip Billings



8. Information Item – Proposed 2023 TAC Schedule - Ben Wuthrich

January 25th is the Salt Lake engineers conference. October 18, 2023 could be fall break
(Thursday and Friday) Ben will check availability of Jan 11th and 18th.

9. Action Item – Vote on Vice Chair - Becka Roolf

Current Vice Chair is Britney Ward of Sandy, who will be Chair for 2023.
Nominations – Chris Norlem (by Becka Roolf), Ben White (by John Miller) assuming he accepts
the nomination (which he later did).
Second – Jared Bunch of Holladay seconded Ben White.

Nominations closed.

APPROVED



10. Other Business - Becka Roolf

11. Next Meeting – January 25, 2023 - Later changed to January 18 per above (South Jordan City
Project Report)

Adjourned.
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